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NOTICE OF CANCELLATION 

OF 
PUBLIC HEARING 

 
Minnie A. Corda, LLP & Testamentary Trust of Ernest H. Corda 

 
Unnamed Streams tributary to San Antonio Creek in Marin County 

 
The State Water Resources Control Board has canceled the 

Public Hearing to Determine Whether to Adopt a 
Cease and Desist Order 

Against 
Minnie A. Corda, LLP & Testamentary Trust of Ernest H. Corda 

 
The Public Hearing was originally scheduled to commence  

on Monday, July 20, 2009, at 10:00 a.m. 
 

in the 
Coastal Hearing Room 

Joe Serna, Jr./Cal-EPA Building 
1001 I Street, Second Floor 

Sacramento, CA 
 

 
SUBJECT OF THE CANCELED HEARING 
 
The purpose of this hearing was for the State Water Resources Control Board (State Water 
Board or Board) to receive evidence relevant to determining whether to adopt, with or without 
revision, draft Cease and Desist Order 2008-00XX-DWR (CDO) relating to the alleged 
unauthorized diversion and use of water.  The draft CDO was proposed for issuance against 
Minnie A. Corda, LLP and Testamentary Trust of Ernest H. Corda (Corda) on January 30, 2008. 
By letter dated February 19, 2008, Corda requested a hearing on the draft CDO.  
 
By Notice of Public Hearing dated May 29, 2009, the State Water Board notified Corda that, if it 
fails to submit a Notice of Intent (NOI) to Appear by the deadline specified in the hearing notice, 
the State Water Board will deem their request for a hearing regarding the CDO to be withdrawn, 
and the CDO may be imposed without further notice.  Because Corda failed to submit an NOI, 
no hearing is required to be held on the proposed CDO and the previously scheduled hearing is 
canceled. 
 
 
 



 

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS  
 
Questions concerning this notice may be addressed to Staff Engineer Jean McCue at 
(916) 341-5351, or by e-mail to jmccue@waterboards.ca.gov or Staff Counsel  
Nathan Jacobsen at (916) 341-5181, or by email to njacobsen@waterboards.ca.gov. 
 
 
 
 June 15, 2009            
Date:       Jeanine Townsend  

Clerk to the Board 

 
2 

mailto:jmccue@waterboards.ca.gov
mailto:njacobsen@waterboards.ca.gov

